Lockheed Martin
Maritime Systems & Sensors

1210 Massillon Road Akron, OH 44315 LOCKHEED MARTI N///7
Telephone 330-796-2800

June 19, 2009

Mr. David Gunnarson
Project Manager
Lockheed Martin 2CW
1210 Massillon Road
Akron, OH 44315

Dear Mr. Gunnarson:

[ ' want to personally thank you for attending the public information meeting Lockheed Martin held on June 4, 2009 regarding
our remediation work at Haley’s Ditch. Your interest and involvement in our efforts is greatly appreciated. I will be
keeping you posted on our activities as we move forward with the remediation by keeping our Lockheed Martin Web site
updated, newsletters, and letters such as this. Also, please don’t hesitate to contact Cory Smith if you have any questions.

We’re eager to get started and will begin work next week. Following is what we have planned starting June 22 through July
3. I will provide further information as additional work is scheduled.

The week of June 22 through 26 we will:

Begin contractor employee training and orientation at the site.
Mow grass along Landon Street and the fence line.
Per the request of several neighbors, we will attempt to capture and relocate small animals at the site. To do this we
have purchased small animal traps that will safely capture the small animals and turn them loose in a safe location.
We will also offer use of these traps to our neighbors.

e Apply Roundup Poison Ivy Spray to control poison ivy. The spraying will be done mostly inside the fence, along
the fence border, and wherever poison ivy vines are found in the project area, to protect our workers.

e Mark some additional soil sampling locations along the perimeter of the project.
Collect additional soil samples to further delineate the area for remediation.
Request the city provide a utility clearance and mark the various utilities on the property to make sure we know
what’s buried in the ground and where it is buried.

e  Start chipping some small trees and operating a brush cutter to clear some of the land for the office trailer and
contractor parking within the fence. ‘

The week of June 29 through July 3 we will:

Mark the boundaries of the area to be excavated within the fenced area.
Continue clearing and grubbing, which will include removing the larger trees.
Bring an excavator to the site that will be used in the tree removal activities. We will move the larger tree trunks to
holding piles for future use in the restoration of the site.
e  Bring in a field office trailer and hook up power to a nearby power pole.

Thank you for your cooperation as we work in your neighborhood. We take our responsibility of being a good neighbor
seriously and look forward to partnering with you as we complete this work and restore the area. Please don’t hesitate to
contact Cory at 330-796-2038 or cory.a.smith@lmco.com, if you have any questions or concerns.

Best regards,

David Gunnarson
Project Manager




